
Business Impact Estimate 

Summary of the proposed ordinance (must include a statement of the public 
     purpose, such as serving the public health, safety, morals, and welfare):
The ordinance involves a street re-naming of a portion of Church Street to Ray Charles Place. The 
purpose of the street re-naming is to honor the late and well known musician, Ray Charles, because 
he lived in Jacksonville on the designated portion of Church Street for a period of time.  His 
contribution to the music industry in Jacksonville continues to have a positive impact on the arts and 
culture in Florida and world-wide.

This form must be posted on the City of Jacksonville's website by the time notice of the 
proposed ordinance is published.

Proposed ordinance's title/reference: AN ORDINANCE REGARDING CHAPTER 745 
(ADDRESSING AND STREET NAMING REGULATIONS) ORDINANCE CODE; TO RE-NAME A 
PORTION OF “CHURCH STREET WEST” EXTENDING FROM JEFFERSON STREET NORTH TO 
A DEAD END BEHIND LAVILLA SCHOOL OF THE ARTS AS “RAY CHARLES PLACE” IN 
COUNCIL DISTRICT 7;  RECOGNIZING THE ACHIEVEMENTS OF RAY CHARLES; WAIVER OF 
SECTION 745.105 (H), ORDINANCE CODE, WHICH REQUIRES THAT ALL STREET NAME 
CHANGES BE FOR THE ENTIRE LENGTH OF THE STREET; WAIVER OF SECTION 
745.105(I)(3), ORDINANCE CODE, WHICH REQUIRES THAT A PERSON RESIDE IN THE 
COMMUNITY WITHIN 5 MILES OF THE STREET NAME CHANGE FOR AT LEAST 10 YEARS; 
DIRECTING THE LEGISLATIVE SERVICES DIVISION TO FORWARD THIS ORDINANCE TO THE 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT FOR PROCESSING, IMPLEMENTATION, AND 
COORDINATION WITH THE PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT, TRAFFIC ENGINEERING 
DIVISION, 911 EMERGENCY, FIRE AND RESCUE DEPARTMENT, THE POST OFFICE AND 
OTHER AFFECTED AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

2. An estimate of the direct economic impact of the proposed ordinance on private, 
     for-profit businesses in the City of Jacksonville, if any:
    (a) An estimate of direct compliance costs that businesses may reasonably incur;
    (b) Any new charge or fee imposed by the proposed ordinance or for which 
          businesses will be financially responsible; and          
    (c) An estimate of the City of Jacksonville’s regulatory costs, including estimated
         revenues from any new charges or fees to cover such costs.     
It is estimated that the proposed ordinance may impact the non-profit, Volunteers of America's 
letterhead and business cards costs due to the fact that the proposed ordinance will cause their 
address to change from Church Street to Ray Charles Place.  Nonetheless, the USPS will continue 
to deliver mail to the old and new address for 1 year. The City of Jacksonville will incur costs to 
design and install the new street sign for Ray Charles Place. The fee for street -renamings are 

3. Good faith estimate of the number of businesses likely to be impacted by the 
     proposed ordinance:  This ordinance will impact 1 non-profit business, Volunteers of America.
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4. Additional information the governing body deems useful (if any):
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